


the purported identification of “obligations™ or “requirements” in contravention of the 2013
understanding that work on this topic would not impose new legal rules or principles on current
treaty regimes. This year the Commission has strayed even further from this understanding by
provisionally adopting a guideline that purports to inject consideration of the atmosphere not
only into the interpretation and application of treaties, but more broadly into the development of
any new rule of international law. '

Looking forward, we are particularly concerned by the Special Rapporteur’s proposed
long-term plan of work. If it were to be followed, the work would continue to stray outside the
scope of the understanding and into unproductive and even counterproductive areas. For these
reasons we call upon the Commission to suspend or discontinue its work on this topic.



